
EDGARTOWN BOARD OF ASSESSORS MEETING 4-27-2015 

PRESENT: Donna Goodale, Chairman of the Board; Alan Gowell and Laurence A. Mercier, members of 
the Board; Ed Pierce, Data Collector/Office Assistant; Jo-Ann Resendes, Principal Assessor, and Cindy 
Bonnell, Administrative Assistant 

The Chairman opened the meeting at 3:00 PM. 

After motion made and seconded the minutes of the April 21, 2015 meeting were unanimously 
approved. 

CORRESPONDENCE: 
Mr. Mercier gave the contact information to Jo-Ann for the body shop he has used in the past for fixing 
the town car.  The name is Cape Cod Restorations in Cataumet.  Ed will find out the easiest way to have 
them look at the damage and give an estimate. 
 
PERMISSION TO ABATE: 
Nothing at this time 
 
At 3:04PM Mr. Gowell made a motion to go into executive session to discuss abatement applications 
and to return to regular session when done.  Mr. Mercier aye, Mr Gowell aye, and Ms. Goodale aye.   
 
At 4:35 PM the Board returned to open session. 
 
After motion made and seconded, the Board voted to approved the following abatement applications: 
 
John H Schaefer & Pamela D. Zilly  parcels 20B-76.1 & 20B-76.2 – abated; to be merged 
James C & Tana C. Gibson (29B-11.122) abated, building revised (GH) 
Kathi Ann & Derek Gage, Trs (20D-33) abated, building revised 
Robert H. Forrester, Trs. (20D-275) abated, data corrections & proximity to hotel 
Robert E, Jr. & Angela N. Egerton, Trs. (27-8.16) abated, building revised 
Susan A & Gordon Brown ( 37-118) abated, land revised 
Michael A & Jennifer Corbo (38-3.9) abated, building revised 
Glenn R & Deborah J. Larsen (38-3.14) abated, building revised 
 
The next meeting will be posted for May 11, 2015. 
 
After motion made and seconded, the meeting was adjourned at 4:45 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted: 
 
 
 
 


